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Curriculum Newsletter

Dear Nursery Parent/Carer,

We hope you had a good half term break. We are really looking forward to the next few weeks and we are crossing our fingers for sunny, warm weather! We cannot believe how quickly this year has gone, as we now enter the final half term with your child in Nursery. All the children have made so much progress. Since September, they have learnt to interact, communicate and socialise with their peers, they have grown in confidence, developed their skills of independence and started their own personal academic journey. We are incredibly proud of them. It has been a fun summer term so far. The children have loved learning about space, camping adventures and imagining how it would feel to travel in a magic, flying car. They are developing their ability to ask and answer questions and all show enthusiasm towards their learning. 

We will continue our theme ‘Let’s have an Adventure!’ and will begin the term having ‘Imaginary Adventures!’ with pirates and mermaids. Keep checking dates for a pirate dress-up day! After this, we will take our learning to the seaside, as well as allow the children’s interests to inspire us.

Literacy

At school, we have been practising writing the children’s names - or at least their initial letters. Please continue to practise your child’s name formation at home to reinforce what we are doing at school. A reminder again to encourage your child to hold their pencil properly and to always use a capital for their initial letter only. In our phonic sessions, we are playing games, such as ‘I Spy’, and we are really encouraging the children to hear the initial sounds in words. We are also continuing to listen out for rhyming words so, when reading stories at home please make sure that you spot rhymes in books and encourage your child to think of other words that rhyme.
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Mathematics

In our Maths sessions, we continue with counting and recognising numbers as well as matching quantities to numerals. Please encourage your child to point carefully at objects as they count or move them if they can. We are getting really good at this and most of the children are now confident to 10! Please continue to spot numbers when you are out and about and set number challenges e.g. Can you spot 4 red buses? Can you see a house with a number 5 on it? During the summer term, we focus on measure, using balance scales for weight and the water tray for capacity. If the weather is warm and you have the paddling pool out, or maybe even in the bath or kitchen sink, try playing with containers of different sizes and filling them with water. Which one do you think holds the most? Which one do you think holds the least? How many times can you use the small container to fill the big container?
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General Information

As we enter the last term, do please continue to send in WOW moments as these will help inform our final assessments. P.E. will continue on Fridays and our reading for pleasure books will be changed on Mondays. 

If the weather gets hotter, please ensure that your child is well protected with sun cream before they come to school. Children should not have sun cream in their bags. Do send in a sun hat for when they are outside but please clearly label it with your child’s name. 

It has been an exciting year of learning so far for your children and we are enjoying watching them blossom into confident learners. 

Yours sincerely,
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Mrs R Macreadie

Mrs N Ahmad
The Nursery Team 
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Some of the vocabulary we will be using in Literacy:


Pencil Hold		Letter		Mark		Sound		Rhyme





Some of the vocabulary we will be using in Mathematics:


Number		Order		Count		Weigh		Heavy		Light





Communication and Language


Language for Communication


Use a wider range of vocabulary


Understand a question or instruction involving two parts


Sing songs and know rhymes


Develop pronunciation and sat multisyllabic words


Start a conversation and take many turns


Be able to express a point of view


Use talk to organize themselves and their play Literacy


Understand that print has meaning


Know that English is read left to right, from top to bottom


Can spot and suggest rhyme


Can count or clap the syllables in a word


Recognize words with the same initial sound


Use some of their print and letter knowledge in early writing


Write some or all of their name


Write some letters accurately





























Personal, Social and Emotional Development


Select and use resources, with help when needed


Play with one or more other children, extending and elaborating play ideas


Show more confidence in new social situations


Find solutions to conflicts and rivalries


Remember rules without a teacher needing to remind them


Talk about their feelings and understand how others may be feeling


Be increasingly independent in their own health care needs and make healthy choices about food, drink etc.

















Understanding the World


Use all their senses in hands-on exploration of natural materials


Explore collections of materials 


Talk about what they see using a wide vocabulary


Begin to make sense of their own life story and family history


Explore how things work 


Plant seeds and grow for living plants


Understand the key features of a plant and animal life cycle


Begin to understand the need to respect and care for living things


Explore and talk about different forces that we feel


Talk about the differences between materials


Continue developing positive attitudes about the differences between people


Know there are different countries in the world








Malden Parochial 


Nursery


‘Let’s have an Adventure!’


Summer Term 2023


Key Objectives 

















Physical Development


Continue to develop their movement, balancing, riding and ball skills


Go up steps using alternate feet


Skip, hop and stand on one leg to hold a pose


Use large muscle movements to wave flags and steamers, paint and mark make


Start taking part in group activities


Remember sequences and patterns of movement to music and rhythm


Match their developing physical skills to the activity and setting-handed tools and equipment eg snips in scissors


Use a comfortable grip with good control when holding a pencil or pens


Show preference for a dominant hand


Be increasingly independent as they dress and undress





Mathematics 


Develop fast recognition of up to 3 objects (subitising)


Recite numbers past 5


Link numerals and amounts


Show ‘finger numbers to 5


Experiment with their own symbols and marks as well as numbers


Solve real world mathematical problems up to 5


Compare quantities using ‘more/less than’


Talk about and explore 2D and 3D shapes


Understand position through words alone


Describe a familiar route and location


Make comparisons between object relating to size, weight, length and capacity


Select shapes for building and combine them to make new shapes


Talk about and extend ABAB patterns











Expressive Arts Development 


Take part in simple pretend play


Begin to develop complex stories using small world play


Make imaginative and complex ‘small worlds’


Explore different materials freely


Develop own ideas and choose which materials to use


Join different materials and use different textures


Create closed shapes with continuous lines to represent objects


Draw with increasing detail


Use drawings to represent ideas


Show different emotions in their drawings


Explore colour and colour making


Listen with increased attention to sounds


Respond to what they have heard, expressing their thoughts and feelings


Remember and make up their own songs


Sing the pitch of a tone and a melody


Play instruments with increasing control














